

**Chehalis River Basin Flood Control Zone District
Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes**

**Lewis County Commissioners Meeting Room
2nd floor of the Historic Courthouse
351 NW North St
Chehalis WA 98532**

Meeting Date: March 12, 2020

Meeting Time: 8:00 am

I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by John Henricksen at 8:01 a.m., Thursday, March 12, 2020. Those in attendance were:

Erik Martin	Chehalis River Basin Flood Control Zone District Administrator
Lara McRea	Interim Clerk, Board of Supervisors
Bill Brumsickle	Chehalis River Basin FCZD Advisory Committee Member
Dan Maughan	Chehalis River Basin FCZD Advisory Committee Member
John Henricksen	Chehalis River Basin FCZD Advisory Committee Member
Steve Grega	Chehalis River Basin FCZD Advisory Committee Member
Dave Muller	Chehalis River Basin FCZD Advisory Committee Member
Jason Humphrey	Chehalis River Basin FCZD Advisory Committee Member
Frank Corbin	Citizen

Absent:

Bonnie Coumbs	Chehalis River Basin FCZD Advisory Committee Member
Charles Coddington	Chehalis River Basin FCZD Advisory Committee Member
David Fenn	Chehalis River Basin FCZD Advisory Committee Member

II. Approval of Minutes for February 13, 2020

Jason made a motion to approve the minutes of February 13, 2020. Steve seconded the motion. Motion approved.

III. Advisory Committee Application

Erik left the meeting at 8:05 am.

Frank Corbin was introduced and he noted he would like to be a member of the advisory committee and gave a history of his background.

Frank left the meeting at 8:12 am.

The group discussed his application.

Steve made a motion to recommend moving Frank's application to the district supervisors. Bill seconded the motion. Motion approved.

IV. Review of the draft SEPA EIS

John led the discussion of the draft SEPA EIS and talked about Department of Ecology's presentation they gave to the Office of the Chehalis Basin on March 5th.

The group decided that John will work with J Vander Stoep to wordsmith some comments on the EIS on behalf of the advisory group and then submitted them to the Department of Ecology.

The group felt that adding in more statistics and adding in figures for adverse impacts would be helpful.

It was noted that Erik will be speaking to Steve Mansfield about a potential op-ed for the paper or speaking at one of the upcoming public hearings. John would like to be a part of the discussion.

V. Good of the Order

No comments.

VI. Adjournment

Jason made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dave seconded the motion. Meeting ended at 9:10 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,



Lara McRea
Interim Clerk, Board of Supervisors